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Now in our  

 2nd year  

So once again we were out and about enjoying the fun and games of 

Calderdale Neighbours Day.  

 

In complete contrast to the weather last year, grey skies and drizzly rain 

met us at Peoples Park in Halifax on Sunday June 15th. 

 

But undaunted we set the bike stand up, a couple of gazebos and away 

we went! And as always a full team of Holywell volunteers were on hand  

to discuss all the aspects of this unique venture. 

 

Neighbours Day is a really unique concept and we must thank Steve 

Blackman from North Bank Forum for all his efforts in organising this 

event. 

Here we have some 

fun pictures from 

the day. 

 

Left we see Dave 

Humphreys meeting 

his idol! 

 

And right Bev puts 

the final touches to 

the Orange moun-

tain bike stand. 

Hereõs our esteemed group secretary showing off her ônever before 

mentionedõ ability with a hula hoop.  

 

Eileen was one of the brave souls to attempt this - despite much encour-

agement from other members, Graham refused to show us his moves! 

 

Overall the day made us another £179 towards our campaign. 

 

The event was rounded off with a great evening at the home of Peter & 

Moira Lassey, and we would like to say a huge thank you to them and 

daughter Alice for all their hospitality.  

 

The bike raffle is now coming to its climax - more details inside! 



Itõs almost time! 
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The weekend of July 5th & 6th sees the world famous 

ôTour De Franceõ cycle race depart from Yorkshire. 

 

Thousands of people are expected in the area - and thatõs 

why weõve chosen Sunday July 6th as the day to draw the 

winner of the Orange Mountain Bike raffle. 

 

Our very own Ian Whiteley will make the draw and weõll 

announce the winners on our website, Facebook and twit-

ter pages. 

 

And of course notify the lucky new owner by telephone! 

We must once again extend our thanks to Orange Mountain Bikes for providing 

this unique prize. 

 

The group have travelled far and wide with this bike, and weõll report on exactly 

how much money it finally raised after the draw on Sunday. 

 

We would particularly like to thank Bev for all her efforts with the fabulous 

ôMountainõ trailer - and our brilliant raffle ticket sellers Heather Stead, Eileen 

McAlonan and very willing assistant Emma Smith. 

 

Now what can we get for them to do next? Any suggestions? 

 

More Holywell in the news!  

The Holywell Community Pub Ltd campaign 

has once again been highlighted in a number 

of press articles. 

 

Obviously we were featured in the Halifax 

Courier as part of Calderdale Neighbours 

Day - but it was fantastic to be included in a 

major feature published in the Yorkshire 

Post. 

 

Our chairman was contacted by YP journalist 

Lindsay Pantry following an introduction from  

Claire Cain the campaign manager at CAMRA. 

 

Lindsay wrote an outstanding article about 

ôAssets of Community Valueõ and how the 

public are failing to take advantage of one of 

the key initiatives of the Governmentõs Big 

Society policy. 

 

As a group we are incredibly proud that the 

Holywell Inn was the first ever ACV listing 

made  by Calderdale Council. 

Remarkably five councils in the region, includ-

ing Wakefield, Hull and Barnsley haven't got 

one single listing between them! 

 

As weõve reported many times our chairman 

John has now made numerous speeches and 

radio appearances - and always urges other 

communities to take advantage of the Local-

ism Act and start listing important community  

facilities. This is a great piece of legislation 

and the more groups that take advantage of it 

the better. 

 

You can read Lindsayõs article by following 

the link on our Facebook page. 

 

Lindsay was very interested in our campaign 

and we have promised to keep in touch. Since 

the recent withdrawal of the planning applica-

tion we have been working tirelessly on a 

new plan to raise sufficient funding to buy and 

refurbish the Holywell. Weõll keep you 

posted! 



Our new monthly feature  
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Following on from Louella Ramsdenõs fine piece on how she sees the future of the Holywell, published last month - we have 

decided to let each group member write a feature on the reasons theyõre involved with this campaign, and the outcomes they 

want to see from it. 

 

This month we hear from Mark Stead . . . 

 The Holywell Inn, as a drinking establishment, had been at the heart of the village since 1822, a place where people have cele-

brated, mourned and generally socialised for almost 200 years.  That was until 2 years ago when it was closed and the only 

local place for socialising went and with it the sense of community.   

 

My wife, Heather, and I have lived in Holywell Green for 8 years and up until March 2013 we knew very few people in the vil-

lage other than our immediate neighbours.  It was only by chance one cold Sunday morning that we drove past Barnyard An-

tiques and noticed people on the car park with a ôSave the Holywell Innõ banner proudly on view.  We decided to stop the car 

and after a discussion with the campaigners regarding their plans to turn it into a Community Pub we were sold on the idea, 

even though we had never stepped foot in the Holywell Inn, which was purely due to it looking run down and uninviting.   

From that day forward we have been involved on a regular basis. 

 

When we talk about turning the Holywell Inn into a community pub, what do we actually mean?   

Letõs take a look at the definition of ôCommunityõ 

ôthe people of a district or country considered collectively, especially in the context of social values and responsibilities; society.õ 

 

Our vision is not just about the 15 or so people involved on a regular basis, itõs about every man, women and child in the vil-

lage.  Itõs about providing a facility that will be there for our children and our childrenõs children; a facility that will provide 

more than just a place to go for a great pint and tasty ôgrubõ; itõs about a facility that will provide an extensive range of services 

and events to the community of Holywell Green forever. 

 

Over the past 12 months we have arranged 19 events, all of which have been attended in great numbers, so we know there is a 

community out there.  These events have not only been suggested by members of the Holywell Community Pub, but also by 

you, our community.  In addition, all these events have been successful even though we donõt have a permanent base, just imag-

ine what we will be able to do when the Holywell Inn is open again. 

 

When the pub is open again the services we will be able to provide will only be limited by our imagination.  So far we have had 

suggestions of a Police Drop-in Centre, Mother and Toddler Groups, Seniors Lunch Club, Café, Dance and Fitness Classes, IT 

Classes, Knitting Club, Painting Group, etc... the opportunities are endless. 

 

Implementing these opportunities will provide both economic benefits, such as employment opportunities for local people; and 

social benefits, by reducing loneliness and isolation felt by some of the people in our community.  The end result of providing 

these services and events will be a rejuvenated community with a real sense of belonging and purpose. 

 

Thinking a little further ahead...  What about reinvesting the profits of the community pub into a community butchers, bakers 

or green grocers?  This would further enhance Holywell Green, providing more opportunities and bringing more prosperity to 

our community. 

 

One thing is for certain, for this venture to succeed we need you to come on the journey with us and help us to achieve the 

vision.  Everyone in our community should have a say and give input into how they want the future of Holywell Green to be.  

Quoting the winning entry of the strap line competition, letõs pull together and make ôHolywell Greenõs Community Dreamõ a 

reality! 

Mark is 45 years old, married to Heather and has 2 sons and a step-son and step-

daughter. He runs his own independent IT consultancy  and has over 25 years 

experience in the IT industry, working with numerous organisations from the pub-

lic and private sectors including Greater Manchester Police, Learn Direct & Money 

Supermarket.com. In his spare time Mark enjoys running, cycling and Golf as well 

as renovating the Victorian family home in Holywell Green. He has been involved 

the Holywell Community Pub campaign for over 12 months and recently became a 

director of the IPS and is also the group webmaster. 



The Holywell Green Community Dream 
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Committee members:  

 
John Walsh (Chair)  

Chris Judd (Vice -Chair)  

Eileen McAlonan (Secretary)  

Beverley Smith -Walsh (Treas.)  

 

Peter Lassey 

Martyn Foulds  
Mark Stead  

Heather Stead  

Graham Gent  

Ian Whiteley  

David Humphreys  
Julian Bond 

Louella Ramsden  

Mick Ramsden  

Corinne Ramsden  

 
Sub-committee (Funding)  

John, Chris, Peter, Martyn & 

Mark  
 

Sub-Committee - Events 

Beverley, Eileen, Heather,  

Graham & Ian  

 
 

 

 

 

 
Website:  

www.holywellinn.co.uk  

 

 

Facebook:  

Save The Holywell Inn Group  

 

 

e-mail:  

theholywellinn@hotmail.com  

 

 

Telephone:  

07741 172494 

 
 

 

The Holywell Community Pub Ltd - supports the local businesses that support us! 

We need your help! 

Calling all ôgreen-fingeredõ individuals - and 

anybody else whoõd like to join in! 

 

On Saturday September 6th we will be holding 

the second annual ôHolywell Green Garden 

Produce Showõ. 

 

Last yearõs show was an incredible success and 

we need local people to help us in any way they 

can with the organisation and hosting of this 

years event. 

 

This can be anything - from helping to deliver 

flyers, set the church hall up, sell tea and coffee 

or anything else you may wish to do. 

 

Please call in and see Beverley the glass en-

graver in the showroom next to the Holywell 

or call her on 07881 661348. 

 

These events are great fun and very rewarding 

to be involved in. Youõll even get a free lunch! 

 

So come along and enjoy a great day of being 

involved with the local community. 

 


